

THE LOOKOUT

2018-19 Fraternal Year, Issue 10 www.6292.kofc.com

May 2019



Grand Knight's Message

Dear Brother Knights and Families, St. Francis of Assisi told us; "All the darkness in the world cannot

extinguish the light of a single candle." At this time Catholics around the world are under attack from the forces of evil. In France hundreds of Churches have been vandalized in the past year and just this past month while Catholics were celebrating Easter Mass hundreds of people were killed in Sri Lanka. These acts of evil darkness need to be responded with acts of love and kindness. When Jesus rose from the dead fulfilling the prophecies he taught us even in the darkest of times God's love conquers all. This past Sunday Father Whitestone informed us that he would be putting information in the bulletin on ways that we can support our Catholic brothers and sisters in Sri Lanka as they recover from this evil attack. Please keep an eye out for this information and if you are in a position to help our fellow Catholics from Sri Lanka, please do so.

I would also like to thank everyone who helped in April with all our activities. April was an extremely busy month, starting with a Family Breakfast and our sponsorship of the Parish Soup Supper to helping with the RCIA Social as well as the Easter Egg hunt and concluding the month with a Night of Magic, Fairfax History Day and a Fourth Degree in Richmond. As you can imagine all these events required the loving support of a considerable number of our fellow brothers and family members. I'm so proud to be a part of such a great group of families that love and support one another in so many ways.

Vivat Jesus!

7

Dan O'Malley, Grand Knight



Deputy Grand Knight's Report

Brother Knights, I hope everyone had a blessed Easter spending a wonderful time

with families.

We have some special events coming in May that many brothers can participate in. Come on out and join in! You won't know until you try!

Friday May 3rd through Sunday May 5th is the State Annual Meeting at the Dulles Hyatt Hotel in Herndon. All 3rd and 4th degree knights are able to attend the meetings. You must show a valid membership card for entry to meetings. Any brother can help out in the Northern Virginia Hospitality Room Friday night and Saturday around noon. If you wish to volunteer to work in the hospitality room contact **Pat McGuire** (ffxmacman@gmail.com).

Also on May 3rd, please consider joining us on that evening in the Fairfax Marriott at Fair Oaks, 11787 Lee Jackson Memorial Hwy. in Fairfax, VA. at 7pm as WWII and Korean War Veterans traveling with the North East Tennessee Honor Flight arrive for their Tour of Honor in our Nation's Capital to see their respective memorials. This is a very Family Friendly Patriotic event. You could even invite your neighbors and make this a community event.

Virtus Training will take place on Tuesday May 7th from 6:00PM-10:00PM in the Guadalupe Room. All Knights working around children must complete this training and complete a background check. All officers and future officers are required to take this class and complete a background check. If you wish to take this class or need a background check form, please contact **Dan O'Malley (omalley1017@gmail.com)**.

(Continued on page 2)

Inside This Issue

Grand Knight's <mark>Message</mark>	1
<mark>Deputy Grand Knlght's</mark> Report	1
Cancellor's Corner	2
KOVAR Update	2
May Birthdays	3
<mark>Long-Term Care Insurance</mark>	3
Knights of the Month	4
Family of the Month	4
Officers Elected	4
<mark>6th Annual Take a</mark> Bite Out of Breast Cancer Fundralser Dinner	5

Men's Retreat

Council Calendars

Council Directory

Yard Sale

Congrats to St. Leo Student Scholarship Winners & Their Prospective Schools

Fr Diamond (\$500): Clare M. Gunther, Georgetown Visitation, Bishop Ireton, or Oakcrest **Lance Corporal Nicholas Kirven (\$250):** Grace R. Herzing, St. John Paul the Great **PGK Gerry Broyles Memorial (\$250):** Jane C. Ferry, Bishop O'Connell or Bishop Ireton

The awards ceremony will be held at St. Leo the Great Catholic School on June 3rd from 9:00-10:30 AM.

Chancellor's Corner

Please welcome our newest member, Rafael Velez, who along with three other candidates participated in the Admissions Degree Celebration the evening of April 23 at Providence Hall. The next degree - another Admissions Degree Celebration - will take place at the same location on June 11 starting at 8:00 PM (candidate registration beginning at 7:30), followed by a brief business meeting and dinner/refreshments.

Vivat Jesus,

Mark Walther, Chancellor, Father Diamond Council 6292

KOVAR Update

Congratulations, Brother Knights, Father Diamond Council, 6292! Our 2018-2019 Fraternal Year KOVAR Goal was set at \$20,000.



By your industry and generosity, derived from many and varied sources, we contributed \$20, 176 to KOVAR, thus surpassing our goal! Your steadfast dedication to KOVAR and Father Diamond Council is sincerely appreciated.

Dan O'Malley

4th Degree News

Congratulations to SK Francisco R. Klein, who was one of 137 brothers to receive the honors of the 4th Degree on Saturday, April 27th! Next 4th Degree is scheduled for Saturday, November 1, 2019, at All Saints Catholic Church in Manassas. More details to come! Next Fr. Malloy Assembly is scheduled for Wednesday, May 15th. We will be electing Faithful Officers for the upcoming Fraternal Year 2019-2020.

(Continued from page 1) Thursday May 9^{th} is the Race for Education at the school from 8:00AM to roughly noon. Volunteers are needed to serve water to

On Saturday May 11th, at 8:00AM, we will hold the Rosary to End Abortion at St Leo the Great Church.

All members of the parish are invited to attend.

Saturday May 18th is a very busy day for our council. Starting 8:00AM through 3:00PM at Fairfax City Hall on Armstrong Street, we have the Antique Car Show. If you can help set-up, sell refreshments or clean-up contact Joe Monnin (joe monnin@yahoo.com) or Nelson Clinch (clinch5va@yahoo.com).

Also that day from 10:00AM to 1:00PM, on church property, we will hold our first Shredding Activity to benefit KOVAR and Marian Homes. Donations will be accepted for items to be shredded. Donations will be split between KOVAR and Marian Homes. If you can spend a few hours helping, contact Joe Gesker (<u>igesker@verizon.net</u>). Finally at 6:00PM in Providence Hall, there will be Take a Bite Out of Cancer. Come attend for a delicious 5 course meal. Tickets purchased before May 11th are \$40.00/person. After that date \$50.00/person. Contact team squirrel@yahoo.com or call 703-868-6464. A donation from this activity will be made to National Breast Cancer Foundation Inc.

Sunday May 19th is our monthly Family Breakfast after the 7:30AM and 9:00Am masses. Help is always needed to setup, cook, serve and cleanup at the end of the meals. Tim Tilson is handling the breakfast this month. If you are willing to help out, please contact Tim (hmslydia@msn.com). You don't have to stay for the whole time. Whatever you can give it will be appreciated. Any students needing service hours, such as making their Confirmation, can volunteer at this activity to receive credit service hours. Table set-up usually begins around 6:00AM, cleanup commences around 10:30AM.

Saturday May 25th, we will hold our 1st Men's Retreat in Providence Hall. Registration starts at 7:45AM, retreat runs to 4:00PM. There is no fee to attend. Contact Mike Plumstead (mplumstead@verizon.net) as soon as possible if you wish to attend.

Early June 2019

Saturday June 1st will be our yard sale over by St. Leo the Great School from 8:00AM to 1:00PM. Co-chairs for this event are Herb Zimmerman and Tim Tilson. You can drop off items on Wednesday May 29th through Friday May 31st from 3:30-4:30PM and 6:30-8:00PM at Providence Hall. Anyone who can assist organizing yard sale items or help with sales on June 1st, please contact Herb Zimmerman (herb2777@yahoo.com) or Tim Tilson (hmslydia@msn.com). Any brothers with trucks, can help with the move items from Providence Hall to the school and breakdown the yard sale afterwards. Also that evening is the play Haint So is in the school gym benefitting KO-VAR. The play begins at 6:30PM. Price of tickets is \$10.00/ person. A meal consisting of pork sliders, cole slaw, chips, and cookies will be sold. Liquid refreshments – soda and water can be purchased. Contact Joe Gesker (jgesker@verizon.net) for

Monday June 3rd is Field Day at the school. Brother Knights are needed to grill hamburgers for the students. A few brothers who usually grill are not available this year. Grilling usually begins around 8:00AM. Any brother who can help, please contact Joe Gesker.

Your friend in Christ, Gib Flodine, Deputy Grand Knight

May Birthday Wishes

We want to wish all of our Brother Knights born in the month of May a very Happy Birthday:

Deacon Marques Silva	I	Dale Allen	6	Gilbert Flodine	11	Jeremy Gandy	22
Mark La Croix	2	Dennis Lamb	6	Gualberto Garcia Jones	П	Victor Kuchar	22
Anthony Rizzuto	2	Juan Velasquez	7	Douglas Hazelgrove	П	Gerald Kelso	25
Roger Rosenberger	2	Joseph Janiak	8	John Markus	П	Benjamin Gomez	26
Christopher Tipton	2	Todd Badolato	9	Michael Metzger	12	Howard Pierce	26
Gerard Tumelty	3	Michael Dolan	9	John Rust	12	Wenceslao Cerezo	28
John Curtin	5	Rogelino Lucero	9	Rafael Velez	12	Joseph Lukas	29
Anthony Simon	5	Michael Reisz	9	Edward Geiger	15	Joseph Monnin	29
Alvaro Ugaz	5	William Schouviller	9	Patrick Leffas	17		

Why You Should Have Long-term Care Insurance In Place Now

Common Long-Term Care Misconceptions:

Myth: I am probably already covered for long-term care.

Fact: Most people incorrectly believe that they have coverage for long-term care expenses.

Myth: My health or disability insurance will cover my long-term care.

Fact: In fact, many people incorrectly believe "other health insurance" will pay for their long-term care. The truth is surprising: long-term care is NOT covered by other kinds of insurance, including your HMO, health or long-term disability insurance. Only long-term care insurance you typically purchase on your covers day-to-day personal care assistance when you are unable to perform everyday activities like bathing and dressing.

Myth: Medicare or Medicaid will cover my long-term care.

Fact: Most people incorrectly think Medicare will pay for long-term care services. In reality, Medicare does not generally cover long-term care. Medicare pays for skilled care in a nursing home only for short periods (only up to 100 days) during which you are recuperating following a hospital stay for a related condition. Once your care needs stabilize, and you need personal or custodial care, Medicare will not pay these costs. Medicare will only pay for care at home under very limited circumstances. Medicaid pays for long-term care only for people with meager assets and limited income.

Myth: Long-term care is only for the elderly.

Fact: The need for long-term care can arise at any time in a person's life. While the majority of people who require long-term care are elderly, younger people can require it anytime due to severe unexpected illnesses, diseases, injuries or accidents.

Myth: My family and I probably won't need long-term care.

Fact: According to a recent report, a 65-year-old today has a 70 percent chance of needing long-term care services at some point during his or her lifetime. And, when you consider that people are living longer on average, the possibility of needing long-term care is likely to increase in the future.

Myth: I won't need long-term care insurance because my family will be able to care for me.

Fact: While families do and will continue to provide care, it is not possible to know for sure whether your family will be available and able to care for you when the time comes. It's possible that the type of care you might need will require professional help or a stay in a nursing home or assisted living facility. For many married couples, because the wife often out-lives her husband, she is less likely to have someone nearby who can provide care for her. Also, caring for a family member can be a substantial financial and emotional burden on your loved ones. It is important to decide how you want to be cared for and ensure that you are protecting your family. The fact that family and friends may help supplement care does not have any bearing on the cost of coverage.

Myth: My family can't afford long-term care insurance.

Fact: Long-term care insurance is more affordable than you might think and can be tailored to meet your needs and your budget. By creating a retirement plan or a financial plan that is right for you, you can manage the costs of long-term care insurance. Also, the younger you are at purchase, the more affordable long-term care insurance premiums will be.

The Knights of Columbus has premium Long-term Care insurance at excellent rates exclusively for our members and their spouses.

So, if you do not have long-term care in place call me Leo Durán today, and we can get you started.

Thanks, Leo Durán, 703-622-2068



April 2019 Knights of the Month

We are truly blessed to have a council that goes back almost 50 years and we are even more blessed to have many active brothers that have been around from the very beginning. Often

during our meetings, we take time to honor brothers who have served as the Grand Knight in the past. In doing so we recognize the service in the past that these brothers have shown our council, but we also are able to recognize the service that these brothers continue to do for the council. Our Knight of the Month has been active in our council from the beginning, he has served in nearly every roll in our council, district and state. But one of the things that I respect most in him is his continued humble service that he provides our brotherhood. Just this past month he showed up to support Fairfax History Days and was actively serving food to all that came. He regularly is part of our degrees and is active in our meetings. It is for these and many other reasons that we recognize **Tom Hogan** as the Knight of the Month for April.

April 2019 Family of the Month

Our Family of the Month for April is extremely active in our council and Church Community. They regularly run the monthly BIN-GO at the Fairfax Nursing Home. Julie and her students spend hours filling little plastic eggs with candy for the kids on Easter and if that was not enough they teamed up to run the food cart at the Fairfax History Day. This even has become an important fundraiser for the council providing much needed funds to help support our

many charities. It is for these and many other reasons that we recognize the **Clinch family** as the Family of the Month for April 20019.



Slate of Officers Nominated

At the Council Meeting on April 23rd, the following Slate of Officers was announced and nominated:

Grand Knight: Gilbert J. "Gib" Flodine **Deputy Grand Knight:** Mark D. Walther Chancellor: Recorder: John A. Johnson, IV Kevin A. Kleponis Treasurer: Thomas J. Gross Advocate: Nelson R. Clinch, PGK Warden: Patrick A. McGuire, PGK **Inside Guard:** Charles A. Kraiger **Outside Guards:** James Beauchamp 3-Year Trustee: Daniel J. O'Malley

Philip C. Krebs, HLM

Additionally, the following Slate of Delegates was announced and nominated:

Grand Knight Delegate: Gilbert J. "Gib" Flodine Past Grand Knight Delegate: Daniel J. O'Malley

Alternate Grand Knight Delegate: Mark D. Walther Alternate Past Grand Knight Delegate: Joseph M. Gesker, PGK

These slates represent the best wishes of the Nominating Committee for the Fr. Francis J. Diamond Council #6292 in the upcoming Fraternal Year.

The office of Chaplain is appointed by the Bishop at the request of the Grand Knight-elect, after consultation with the Pastor. The office of Financial Secretary is appointed by the Supreme Knight for a 3-year term at the request of the Grand Knight and Trustees, with the approval of the State Deputy; it should be noted that FS David J. Todd, Sr.'s current term will end this fall. The office of Lecturer is appointed by the Grand Knight-elect.

Finally, the Nominating Committee recognizes that none of us is perfect. As such, while we feel these slates will best serve the Council in the upcoming Fraternal Year, we understand that the others may feel differently. Therefore, nominations from the floor at the time of Elections on May 28 are not only permitted but welcomed! We do kindly request, however, that if anyone seeks nomination or intends to nominate someone from the floor, that they discuss this with a member of the Nominating Committee prior to May 28th. This will allow us to assist them in making the nomination in the correct fashion, and further allow us to notify the necessary parties to ensure that they are properly prepared for the balloting process.

Fraternally,

The Nominating Committee

David J. Todd, Jr., PGK, Chairman Joseph M. Gesker, PGK Herbert F. Zimmerman, PGK



6th Annual Take a Bite Out of Breast Cancer Fundraiser Dinner

Join Chef Kevin & his friends for a night of INCREDIBLE Food & Wine What you get: 5 Course Meal (5 Star) and 2 Drink Tickets

1st Course: Passed Appetizers, 2nd Course: Soup du Jour, 3rd Course: Salad du Jour,
4th Course: Choice of Entrée—Chicken Cacciatore, Spinach & Mushroom Stuffed Beef
Tenderloin, Shrimp Scampi, or Grilled Vegetable Pasta Alfredo, served with Grilled Vegetables
and Angel Hair Pasta or Riced Cauliflower, 5th Course: Death by Chocolate Ice Cream

Saturday, May 18, 6 - 9 pm

Providence Hall (behind St. Leo's) 3702 Old Lee Highway, Fairfax City, Virginia 22030

Tickets \$50 per person; must be purchased in advance (Seating is Limited) For tickets, email: team_squirrel@yahoo.com or call (703) 868-6464

Reduced tickets available for Knights and their guests only \$40 until May 11

A donation from this event will be made to:



Saint Leo the Great Catholic Church

and the



Invite all men of the parish to attend a one day Men's Retreat and Day of Recollection

"Living the Faith in the Domestic Church and Active Ministry in the Parish"

Saturday, May 25 Knights of Columbus Hall 8:00AM – 4:00PM

Free Admission



We guarantee food for the soul and food for the body. The retreat will include such topics as:

- What is the Domestic Church
- Eucharist and Masculinity
- Active Service and Prayer
- · How to Grow in Faith
- Resources for further growth

The retreat will begin with coffee donuts and registration at 7:45-8:00AM followed by Mass at 9:00AM. We will have inspirational speakers and lively discussions throughout the day (with a lunch) and culminating in evening prayer, confessions and Sunday Vigil Mass.

Space is limited. Please RSVP to Mike Plumstead

(phone 703-250-2367 or email - mplumstead@verizon.net)



Sponsored by the Father Francis I Diamond Knights of Columbus Council #5292



DONATIONS CAN BE BROUGHT TO THE K OF C HALL BEHIND THE CHURCH FROM 3:30-4:30pm (MAY 28-31) AND 6:30 TO 8 PM (MAY 29-31)

May 2019

			ilay zoi/			
Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
28	29	30	1	2	State Annual Meeting 7PM - Honor Flight N.E. Tenn. Fairfax Marriott at Fair Oaks	4 Annual Meeting 9:30-11AM Coffee/Donuts
Annual Meeting	6	7 7:30 PM Officers Meeting 6-10 VIRTUS Training	8	8:00AM Race for Education	10	8 AM Rosary to End Abortion 9:30-11AM Coffee/Donuts
12	7:15 Bingo@Fairfax Nursing Ctr	7:30 Rosary - 8:00 Meeting	7:30PM 4th Degree Mtg Election of Officers	16	17	9:30-11AM Coffee/Donuts Shredding Activity 8:00AM-3:00PM Antique Car Show 6:00PM Take a Bite Out of Cancer Dinner
Family Breakfast after 7:30 and 9 AM masses	20	11 AM Gray GOSTs Luncheon 7:30PM Ladies Meeting	7:30PM 4th Degree Officers Mtg	23	24	Men's Retreat- Providence Hall
26	27	7:30 Rosary 8:00 Mtg- Election of Officers	Yard Sale Drop-off 3:30-4:30 and 6:30-8:00pm	Yard Sale Drop-off 3:30-4:30 and 6:30-8:00pm	Yard Sale Drop-off 3:30-4:30 and 6:30-8:00pm	1 8AM-1PM Yard Sale 9:30-11AM Coffee/Donuts 6:30PM KOVAR Play - Gym

June 2019

Julie 2017						
Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
26	27	7:30 Rosary 8:00 Mtg- Election of Officers	Yard Sale Drop-off 3:30-4:30 and 6:30-8:00pm	Yard Sale Drop-off 3:30-4:30 and 6:30-8:00pm	Yard Sale Drop-off 3:30-4:30 and 6:30-8:00pm	8AM-1PM Yard Sale 9:30-11AM Coffee/Donuts 6:30PM KOVAR Play - Gym
2	3	7:30 PM Officers Meeting	5	6	7	8 8 AM Rosary to End Abortion 9:30-11AM Coffee/Donuts 5:00PM Corporate Communion
9 Family Breakfast after 7:30 & 9:00AM Masses	7:15 Bingo@Fairfax Nursing Ctr	7:30 Rosary 8:00 1st Degree & Meeting	12	13	14	9:30-11AM Coffee/Donuts 6 PM Grand Knight's Ball
16	17	18 11:00AM Grey Gosts Luncheon 7:30PM Ladies Meeting	7:00PM 4th Degree Mtg	20	21	9:30-11AM Coffee/Donuts
23	24	6:30 Rosary - 7:00 Steak Night	26	27	28	9:30-11AM Coffee/Donuts
30	1	7:30 PM Officers Meeting	3	Independence Day	5	9:30-11AM Coffee/Donuts

Officers, Directors, and Program Chairmen—2017-18

Officers			Hall Managar	Herb Zimmerman	703-385-9455
Grand Knight	Dan O'Malley	703-385-2010	Hall Manager Frat. Benefits	Hero Zimmerman Leo Durán	703-385-9455
Chaplain	Rev. Christopher Tipton	703-363-2010	Ins. Promotion	Leo Duran Leo Durán	703-622-2068
Deputy GK	Gib Flodine	703-201-0477	Providence Hall		
Chancellor	Mark Walther	703-766-5054		Kitchen	703-385-8007
Financial Sec.			Project Chairmen		
	David Todd, Sr.	703-352-2724	1st Deg. Team	Bill Weich	703-307-9163
Treasurer	Tom Gross	703-273-0631	2nd Deg. Team	Dave Todd, Sr	703-352-2724
Recorder	Kevin Kleponis	304-804-1407	Blood Drive	John Eldred	703-932-1322
Lecturer	David Todd, Jr.	703-463-1499	Bowling Team	Dave Whitcomb	703-591-7739
Advocate	Pat Murray	703-383-3436	Christmas Trees	Tim Tilson	703-273-9436
Warden	Pat McGuire	703-209-5288	Car Raffle	Keith Morrison	703-304-8540
Inside Guard	Charlie Kraiger	703-667-0241	Comedy Knight	Greg Hartley	703-352-2797
Outside Guard	Nate Rasmussen	703-385-2991	Email Updates	Nelson Clinch	703-385-2146
Outside Guard	John Johnson	802-236-2192	Fall Festival	Tim Hogan	703-385-1292
3yr Trustee	Joe Gesker	703-435-4811	Family Breakfast	Pat McGuire	703-209-5288
2yr Trustee	Keith Morrison	703-304-8540	,	Tim Tilson	703-273-9436
lyr Trustee	Herb Zimmerman	703-385-9455	Food Baskets	Joe Burg	484-883-9537
Program Directors	5		Fourth Deg.	Matt West	703-359-4652
Programs	Gib Flodine	703-201-0477	Fraternal Prayer	lack Cotner	703-323-5785
Faith	Herb Zimmerman	703-385-9455	Gray GOSTs	Larry Novack	703-978-6137
Family	TBD		KCIC	James Hogan	703-385-1292
Community	TBD		KOVAR	loe Gesker	703-435-4811
Life	Joe Gesker	703-435-4811	Newsletter	loe Paratore	703-283-4515
Committee Chairi	•		Night of Magic	Pat Leffas	703-436-2717
Charity	Joe Burg	484-883-9537	Parish Picnic	Tim Tilson + deputy	703-273-9436
Admissions	Mark Walther	703-766-5054	March-for-Life	Mike Plumstead	703-250-2367
Retention	Herb Zimmerman	703-385-9455	Scout Troop	Roger Rosenberger	703-591-7750
			Scrip Sales	Larry Novak	703-978-6137
Culture of Life	Mike Plumstead	703-250-2367	St. Patrick's Party	Pat Murray	703-370-0137
Vocations	Jack Cotner	703-323-5785	Je. I aci ick s I al ty	i ac i iui i ay	703-303-3430
Budget & Finance	Dan O'Malley	703-385-2010			



Edward P. Cuccias Cuccias Law Practice

Cell/Text: (703)408-0180

edward@cucciaslaw.com

Representing adults and teenagers in Traffic cases & Criminal cases throughout Northern Virginia



Leonardo (Leo) Duran Field Agent (703) 622-2068 Leo.duran@kofc.org





Giant, Safeway and Shoppers Food Warehouse Food Cards Buy Food - Buy Gift Cards — Support the Knights

Food Gift Cards (AKA scrip) for Giant, Safeway and Shoppers Food Warehouse is sold by our council.

Profits go toward the Scholarship funds and St. Leo's PTO. Call Tom Gross at 703-273-0631 for information.

Available at Providence Hall before or after meetings.

How does it work? Father Diamond council buys food gift cards at a discount (5% for Giant and Shoppers Food Warehouse and Safeway). We sell them to anyone at face value. If you, your family, friends or neighbors shop at any of these stores you can help the Council raise money for our scholarship funds.

How you can save even more by using Safeway food Gift Cards?

Safeway sells gift cards for many stores (Home Depot, Kohls, Toys-R-Us, Bed Bath & Beyond, I-Tunes, Marriott, Best Buy, Barnes & Noble, Nordstrom, Sears, Macy's, Old Navy, Southwest, etc.). They can be purchased using Safeway Scrip. Win – Win

May 2019

The Lookout

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS FATHER DIAMOND COUNCIL 6292 3702 OLD LEE HWY FAIRFAX, VA 22030





May 2019 Issue

•	Grand Knight's Message	Page 1
•	Deputy Grand Knight's Report	Page 1
•	Chancellor's Corner	Page 2
•	KOVAR Update	Page 2
•	May Birthday Wishes	Page 3
•	Why You Need Long-Term Insurance Now	Page 3
•	April Knights of the Month	Page 4
•	April Family of the Month	Page 4
•	Slate of Officers Elected	Page 4
•	6th Annual Fundraiser Dinner, Saturday, May 18th	Page 5
•	Men's Retreat and Day of Recollection, Saturday, May 25th	Page 6
•	Yard Sale Hosted by Fr. Diamond Council, Saturday, June 1st	Page 7
•	Council Calendars	Page 8
•	Council Directory	Page 9

